

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday March 7, 2019, 6:30PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts

Present were:
James A. MacDonald – Chair
Brendan G. Keogh - Vice Chair
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan Jr.
Michael L. Butler
Dennis J. Guilfoyle


Mr. MacDonald called the Meeting to order at 6:35 pm


Pledge of Allegiance

Led by Mr. MacDonald

Dedham Citizens Open Discussion

None. 

Discussion & Vote Re: Disposition of  Compliance Failure Violation Hearings for Café Tremezzo, Inc. d/b/a Café Tremezzo,556 High Street; Richard Lowe, Manager; Rebel Restaurants, Inc. d/b/a Temazcal Tequila, 660 Legacy Place; David Doyle, Manager; U.S.S. Jacob Jones Post, Inc. #2017 V.F.W. d/b/a U.S.S. Jacob Jones V.F.W. Post #2017

VFW - FINDING(S)

Mr. Butler moved to find that the licensee, USS Jacob Jones Post, Inc. #2017 VFW d/b/a USS Jacob Jones VFW Post #2017, 84 Eastern Ave., did violate Massachusetts Gen. Laws Chapter 138, Section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of Alcoholic Beverage Licenses in the Town of Dedham, #23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age] as outlined in the December 6, 2018 police report; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.
    

VFW - SANCTION(S)

Mr. Butler moved that a written warning be issued regarding the All Alcohol Club License issued to USS Jacob Jones Post, Inc. #2017 VFW d/b/a USS Jacob Jones VFW Post #2017, 84 Eastern Ave.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

CAFÉ’ TRE MEZZO – (FINDING(S)

Mr. Keogh moved to find that the licensee, Café Tre Mezzo, Inc. d/b/a Café Tre Mezzo, 556 High St., did violate Massachusetts Gen. Laws Chapter 138, section 34 [’s sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (C2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the town of Dedham, #23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age] as outlined in the December 6, 2018 police report; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. . On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

CAFE’ TRE MEZZO – (SANCTION(S)

Mr. Keogh moved that a written warning be issued regarding the All Alcohol Restaurant License issued to Café Tre Mezzo, Inc. d/b/a Café Tre Mezzo, 556 High St.; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

TEMAZCAL TEQUILA – FINDING(S)

Dr. Teehan moved to find that the licensee, Rebel Restaurants, Inc. d/b/a Temazcal Tequila, 600 Legacy Place, did violate Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 138, section 34 [sale or delivery of alcohol to a person under 21 years of age], 204 CMR 2.05 (2) [permitting any disorder, disturbance or illegality of any kind to take place in or on the licensed premises], and/or the rules and regulations for holders of alcoholic beverage licenses in the town of Dedham, #23 [sale or delivery to a person under 21 years of age] as outlined in the December 6, 2018 police report; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

 TEMAZCAL TEQUILA – SANCTION(S)

Dr. Teehan moved that a written warning be issued regarding the all alcohol restaurant license issued to rebel restaurants, Inc. d/b/a tennis Carol tequila, 660 Legacy Pl.; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Search Firm Interview w/ Collins Center for Public Management

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Board has allocated 20 minutes for each presentation and then the Board will ask any questions that they may have.

Mary Aicardi HR practice lead for the Collins Center for Public Management. Ms. Aicardi informed all that she has been with the Collins Center for nine years and handles recruitment, classification and HR reviews. Ms. Aicardi continued, saying that she has been on or led 55 of the 70 searches. Ms. Aicardi explained her past history of employment.

Robert Halpin stated that he is a 40 year career local Government Manager, 32 of those years were as a Town Manager and another eight years he was involved in Regional Economic Development in the Lowell area.

Mr. Halpin added that their overall philosophy is that this is a process about finding the right people with the right skills, based on what Dedham needs.
Ms. Aicardi stated the Collins Center wants to get the right fit for Dedham. Ms. Aicardi added that the questions they ask when they interview is what does success mean to you and what does it look like. Ms. Aicardi continued, saying that she wants to hear from the Board, employees, Department Heads and the various stakeholders in the community. Ms. Aicardi informed the Board that they want to get as much info as possible. Ms. Aicardi informed the Board that after they gather the information, they will give Search Committee a memo outlining what they are found. Ms. Aicardi stated that she is finding that Planners and Board Members are interested in crossing the line into Town Administration. Ms. Aicardi continued by explaining which publications and organizations they would post the job in.

Ms. Aicardi informed the Board that was they have all the information they focus on working with Dedham’s Screening Committee. Ms. Aicardi added that technically every candidate is qualified, but this process is about the fit. Ms. Aicardi continued, saying that the Screening Committee should view it as a yes, no. Maybe in the question you want answered is do we want to interview this person.

Ms. Aicardi informed the Board that the Collins Center creates a binder of resumes to better organize the applicants.

Mr. MacDonald asked the other Board members of the any questions or comments.

Mr. Butler asked Ms. Aicardi if she has seen a shift in the past two years as to the Management challenges that Town Manager’s face and what are the challenges they will most likely face In the next five years.

Mr. Halpin stated that the shift he has seen and is most profound is the advancement of technology and how it is used in the searches.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that working with the residents seems to be a big part of the Town Manager’s job. Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Halpin if he sees that in today’s recruiting.

Mr. Halpin stated that today the expectation is that you have a Manager that’s up to engaging with the community in a professional, objective, managerial way, while supporting the Board and other leaders.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Halpin where he stood regarding the Town Manager living in the Town.

Mr. Halpin answered that he believes that is a local decision. 

Ms. Aicardi stated that most places they would like that and most cities require that. Ms. Aicardi added that candidates seem to be more tech savvy but have less experience.

Ms. Aicardi informed the Board that this is a 3-4 month process that depends on the Search Committee’s availability.

Dr. Teehan asked why they suggest that the Search Committee not Google the candidates.

Ms. Aicardi informed the Board that people can become biased depending on what they find on Google. Ms. Aicardi added that not everything you see online is true.

Mr. Keogh asked Ms. Aicardi how much time they will be able to dedicate to the Dedham search if they are selected.

Ms. Aicardi answered, that they don’t overextend. The two of them will be assigned to this project and added that they are currently working with only the Town of Dover, so this search is very doable.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Aicardi what she thought the biggest challenge this search will bring.

Ms. Aicardi stated that the biggest challenge will and making sure that the Collins Center does a good job identifying what Dedham needs. Ms. Aicardi added that they want candidates who are truly interested in the job.

Mr. Halpin stated that it is their job to put the right people in front of your Search Committee. 

Mr. McDonald informed Ms. Aicardi that they will be making a decision at next week’s Board meeting.

Search Firm Interview w/ Municipal Resources, Inc.

Reginald (Buzz) Stapczynski - General Management, Executive Recruitment and 
Liz Messinger, consultant, were present before the Board. 

Mr. Stapczynski stated that his firm is 30 years old this year and they handle all manner of municipal consulting in New England, adding that recruitments and selections is their specialty. Mr. Stapczynski made the Board aware of some of the other recruitments and placements they have done successfully. Mr. Stapczynski informed the Board of the searches they have finished most recently that are similar to Dedham. Mr. Stapczynski stated that he has been with the firm for four years after holding Town Manager positions for 10 years in Wilmington and 25 years in Andover.

Ms. Messenger stated that she has been the recruitment coordinator at MRI since 2011. Ms. Messenger added that she handles most of the communications with the candidates, advertising, direct recruiting and following candidates.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Stapczynski to explain what his approach would be.

Mr. Stapczynski stated that he would tell the Search Committee to relax and trust the process. Mr. Stapczynski informed all that they know the process works. Mr. Stapczynski informed all that they would start by interviewing the Board of Selectmen to find out what Dedham is looking for in its next Town Manager, Mr. Stapczynski stated that they will take that information and aggregate it. Mr. Stapczynski added that then they will ask the Board what the issues will be coming up in the next five years. Mr. Stapczynski continued, saying that they then interview the Department Heads, either individually or in a group, as well as possibly meeting with the residents to get an understanding of what they want in a Town Manager. Mr. Stapczynski stated that most Towns want to know if the candidate has any conflict resolution experience. Mr. Stapczynski added that all of this information is worked into the profile and helps narrow the candidates down to a smaller pool.

Mr. Stapczynski informed the Board that their proposal includes a guarantee and have never had a problem in the first year of employment.

Ms. Messenger stated that she keeps a database of about 1500 names that she
tracks using google alerts and takes any information found and adds it to profiles in her database.  Ms. Messenger continued, saying that this also helps them track up and comers who might be a good fit for Dedham.

Mr. Stapczynski informed all that he believes the essay that MRI requires helps them weed out the candidates that are not a good fit.  Mr. Stapczynski continued, saying that this helps the Search Committee by having the candidates focus on a specific issue that the Town is currently trying to resolve. Mr. Stapczynski informed all that MRI will advertise in any number of publications; ICMA, MMA, etc. Mr. Stapczynski stated that at some point he makes cold calls to certain candidates. 

Ms. Messenger stated that they expect to see about 40 to 45 interested candidates.
Mr. Stapczynski informed the Board that of that 40 to 45, about 30 will make it through the first evaluation. Mr. Stapczynski continued describing MRIs process about giving the Search Committee what they want.

Dr. Teehan stated that Ms. Messenger keeps a database of candidates, and asked if this is more like a dossier.

Ms. Messenger stated that the database is full of potential candidates that coordinates information they have received regarding each specific candidate. Ms. Messenger stated that the information gathered is both good and potentially bad.

Ms. Messenger stated that they will most likely have candidates apply to the Town that are not quite suited for and we can put them up for a different Town Manager search that they would be a better fit for.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Stapczynski if, in addition to Dedham’s search, MRI is handling other searches and do these searches interfere with one another.

Mr. Stapczynski informed all that has not been a problem for them.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Stapczynski who would be handling their search.

Mr. Stapczynski replied that it would be Ms. Messenger, Robert Mercier, a senior level executive Manager, and himself.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Stapczynski if he has seen a shift in the Management challenges that Town Manager’s now face and which ones will come to the front over the next few years.

Mr. Stapczynski replied, what drives a Manager crazy today is the Social Media aspect.
	
Mr. Guilfoyle asked Ms. Messenger when she thinks the activity from the Berlin and Concord searches will be over. 

Ms. Messenger responded that in regards to Berlin the ads are being launched now and will maintain roughly the same timeframe that the Dedham search will take. Ms. Messenger informed all that the Concord search is moving into the essay phase now.

Mr. Stapczynski added that interviews with Dedham’s Search Committee will take place at the end of April. Mr. Stapczynski continued, saying that MRI can start the hiring process next week. Mr. Stapczynski informed the Board that he thinks the search will be over sometime in July. 

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Stapczynski what he felt about a residency requirement.

Mr. Stapczynski stated that he feels it is negotiable and added that he liked living in Town because he would get asked many questions while he was out at the supermarket or the local coffee shop. Mr. Stapczynski continued, saying that in his experience the Town Managers are visible.

Mr. MacDonald thanked Mr. Stapczynski and Ms. Messenger for their time this evening and informed them that they will be in touch after their vote next week.

Search Firm Interview w/ Community Paradigm Associates, LLC

Bernard F. Lynch - Founder/Principal and Sharon Flaherty, Senior Associate, were present before the Board. Mr. Lynch informed the Board that his background is primarily in Municipal Government, almost 40 years total. Mr. Lynch added that he was the Town Manager in Chelmsford for 20 years and the City Manager of Lowell for almost 8 years. 

Mr. Lynch informed all that Ms. Flaherty’s background is in communications and marketing. Mr. Lynch added that they also have a team of four Managers and HR people.

Mr. Lynch informed all that they began the business about five years ago when he left the City of Lowell.  Mr. Lynch added that in the last three years or so they have done about 30 Town Manager placements. 

Mr. Lynch informed the Board that the search they would use for Dedham is very similar to what they did for the Town of Natick. Mr. Lynch added that his firm believes strongly that there be participation from the community during this process. Mr. Lynch continued, saying that he would like feedback from the community, the Search Committee, and especially the Board. Mr. Flynn stated that they also meet with Department heads and staff to gather more information so we can understand fully what the Town is looking for.

Mr. Lynch continued, saying that over the next month, they will advertise and recruit and bring candidates forward to meet with the Screening Committee to identify roughly 15 candidates. Mr. Lynch continued, saying that over the next few weeks they will dwindle candidates down to about eight or so. Mr. Lynch continued explaining what the process will be to find the best fit for the Town of Dedham.

Mr. Lynch stated that by late June or early July they will have narrowed it down to the finalists who will be questioned by the Board and hopefully finish the process by early September.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Lynch how many candidates they would reach out to for the Town of Dedham search.

Mr. Lynch responded about 50.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Lynch what his thoughts were regarding candidate living in the Town.

Mr. Lynch responded that this is probably an easier sell if the candidate was moving from a different state but if you’re looking at someone who is already somewhat local would be a harder sell.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Lynch if he feels that Managers have to deal with the community more than they have in the past.

Mr. Lynch answered that the whole world of Municipal Management has changed and requires more community engagement. Mr. Lynch added that what he has seen in the Town Management field is that more than ever before it is harder to turn the job off.

Mr. Lynch informed the Board that he has seen communities that are adamant about the Town Manager living in Town and there are other communities that do not want the Town Manager living in Town.

Mr. Butler stated that he would like to hear more about the Natick model and community input.

Mr. Lynch stated that he likes to have community input in every search that his firm does. Mr. Lynch added that the model is geared around the idea of trying to drill down into the candidates during the process, then working with the Screening Committee to identify the top candidates.  Mr. Lynch continued, saying that at this point they drill down even deeper at the deadline. Mr. Lynch informed all that at this point they provide the Search Committee with not only a cover letter and resume but they also have some assessment tools that we have developed with them and some preliminary interview information. Mr. Lynch stated that the interview process is not just a getting to know you exercise with the candidates, they will already feel like they know them so let’s get into the details.


Mr. Butler asked Mr. Lynch what the three major reasons Town Managers are leaving and moving on to other assignments or retiring.  Mr. Lynch answered that the big one was retirement. Mr. Lynch added that several Cities and Towns north and northwest of Boston had their Town/City Manager retire within the last two years. Mr. Lynch continued, saying that there is frequently a domino effect, where one Manager leaves a position and another one was on to fill that one. Mr. Lynch informed all that the third reason is that it was not a good fit.

Dr. Teehan stated that when they did their last search Jim Kern was the only candidate with experience being a Town/City Manager and asked how they can cast a wide enough net to get maybe three or four candidates with experience.

Mr. Lynch answered that they have an extensive database full of candidates and they advertise in ICMA and an MMA as well. Mr. Lynch informed all that they are handling the search for the Town of Norfolk and they have quite a few qualified candidates for the job.

Mr. Keogh asked Mr. Lynch if he has looked back at the placements he has done in the past to see if his placements are still there or if they have they moved on.

Mr. Lynch informed all that in all of the positions they have filled only one has changed and that is within the last month.

Mr. MacDonald informed Mr. Lynch that the Board is looking to make their selection next week. Mr. MacDonald also asked Mr. Lynch how soon he would be available, based on his other commitments.

Mr. Lynch stated that, as listed in the profile they could get in and start by the end of March.


Discussion Re: Historical Property Tax Date from 2014-2019

Mr. Butler gave the following PowerPoint presentation:
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Action by the Board

One Day Liquor Licenses

DLIT – Dedham Library Innovation Team
Fundraising Gala – Endicott Branch Library - Friday April 12, 2019, 6:30pm – 10pm

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Old/New Business

Mr. Butler stated that he saw an article in the Transcript on Wednesday, so he took a walk up to the greenhouses at Endicott Estate, which have undergone a renovation over the past couple years. Mr. Butler encouraged people to stop by to see the work that has been done.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he would like to thank Joe Flanagan and all his staff as they handled the storm of last Sunday very efficiently.


Dr. Teehan moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Mr. Guilfoyle. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The Meeting was adjourned at 8:45pm.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday March 14, 2019. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on March 7, 2019, which minutes were approved on May 29, 2019.


						___________________________
						James A. MacDonald.–Chairman
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Dedham’s increase was 6" lowest
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% Change in Average Tax Bill: 2014-2019
Dedham’s increase was second lowest
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Residential Tax Rate: 2014
Dedham was 8th highest

.

som
s
som

sso0

TIPS LSS IR LS PISS LSS





image6.png
Residential Tax Rate: 2019
Dedham is now 16th highest/13" lowest
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Dedham and Norfolk County Communities
Property Taxes: FY 2014 - 2019
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